
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 

 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 

 AEP.com 

July 19, 2023 

 

 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

 

RE: Withdrawal of Case  

In the matter of the Buckeye Co-Op Extension-Fayette 138 kV Pole 

Installation Project  

          Case No. 22-0403-EL-BNR 

 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 

Ohio Power Company (the “Company”) filed the pre-application notification letter for 

the above-referenced Project pursuant to Rule 4906-6-03(A) of the Ohio 

Administrative Code on May 12, 2022.  

 

Subsequently a new case number, 23-0646-EL-BNR, was generated regarding the same 

project. On June 7, 2023, the Company filed a pre-application notification letter with 

additional information regarding pole heights. Staff recommended the application for 

automatic approval on June 30, 2023.  

 

At this time, the original case number 22-0403-EL-BNR is redundant, and the Company 

requests it be withdrawn.  

 

Should you have any question regarding this matter please contact my office.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Hector Garcia     

Hector Garcia (0084517), Counsel of Record 

Counsel for Ohio Power Company 

 

cc: John Jones, Counsel OPSB Staff 

 Jon Pawley, OPSB Staff 

Hector Garcia 
Senior Counsel – 

Regulatory Services 
 (614) 716-3410 (P) 

hgarcia1@aep.com 
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